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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Monday 13th March 2017
Dear Parents / Carers,
 On Friday Class 1 rounded off the family assemblies with a superb pirate themed celebration of the work they had completed in class. Unfortunately, I was unable to see all of the assembly but Mr Mayling enthusiastically reported on how well the children performed. It has been lovely to see so many parents at all of the assemblies and I hope you have enjoyed the opportunity of seeing how well the children do in their topics. 
Today we had our usual celebration assembly where we hand out Gold Stars to the winners for the week. Below is a list of the children who won a Gold Star for last week:

Eva Sheerin (Reception Class) – fantastic adding of 1 more in maths
Mason Hughes (Reception Class) – fantastic adding of 1 more in maths
Class 1 – for a wonderful class assembly
Freddie Watts (Class 2) – for trying hard with his description of Willy Wonka’s chocolate factory

Joshua Gregory (Class 2) – working hard on using a blank number line to subtract 2 digit numbers
Danielle McAlpine (Class 4) – for a fantastic attitude to her work in all lessons
Freya Mathews (Class 4) – always trying her best and working well with others
Anoushka Bhattacharya (Class 5) – amazing effort in spellings all year
Sean Stevens (Class 5) – working hard at home and in class to become ‘Top Dog’ in spellings
Megan Barrott (Class 6) – for super homework recently
Nathan Beal (Class 6) – for his fantastic maths result
Mrs Steel has recently started up an Eco Club and the children have been thinking of ways they could improve the school environment. Below is a plea from the Eco club written by Polly Matthews (Class 6) that they have asked to be included in my weekly letter:
Mill Lane School has a new and exciting club called Eco School. The aim is to improve the environment and to help the school become more environmentally friendly.

We are now in spring and your thoughts will be turning to your gardens, maybe planting your boarders or replanting your pots. We are issuing a plea to all parents to support us by handing us your left over seeds, plants and bulbs so that we can grow them in school. This will give us a beautiful flower garden to enjoy and also make the school colourful.

We also would be grateful for any vegetable plants or seeds that you may not require, as we can use these in our vegetable patch.

Thank you

Eco School Club

On Tuesday there is a meeting at 6pm for parents of children in Year 6 to inform you about the SATs which will take place in May. There will be a meeting on Monday 20th March at 6pm for parents of children in Year 2 to discuss how the end of KS1 SATs will be carried out with your children.
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg 
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